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Welcome back!

HEAD TEACHER’S WELCOME

What a busy start to the year we have had at Thurstonland! 
We have really enjoyed welcoming our new families and pupils into school this
term. Thank you to those people who have already been involved in the events
which have taken place this year, such as the Wigs and Wellies Walk which was
very well attended. We would also like to thank you for coming along to our
Harvest Festival and for the very generous donations to the church and to the
Welcome Centre. Your donations were very well received and much appreciated.
There are lots of other things for you to get involved in and we look forward to
seeing many of you at the events we have planned over the coming weeks. Our
new pupils have all settled so well and it was wonderful to see so many current
and prospective parents on our recent open morning too. We really hope you got
a feel for the school and all the fantastic work your children have been doing so
far this year. 



There are many coughs and colds about at this time of year and of course you are
the best judge of whether your child is well enough to attend. However, we would
appreciate you supporting us with raising and maintaining good school attendance,
which can often dip during this term. Please do send them if they are well enough
and should we feel they deteriorate as the day goes on, we will always call home.
It's often the case that they perk up once in school and are busy playing with friends
and learning. Our target for attendance is to stay above the government's
recommended threshold of 95% and we would welcome your support to achieve this.
Thank you to those of you who used the uniform guidance to support purchasing the
correct uniform over the holidays ready for starting back in school. It is important
that where guidance and policies are in place that these are followed. It sets the
correct expectations we have of all our pupils in all aspects of their time with us in
school. If you do have any need for additional uniform to support you financially and
for sustainability and to support the environmental benefits of recycling, please visit
the following website where uniform can be requested - 

You can have this delivered to a convenient location to collect and this can be
anonymous or you can use us and have it delivered to school. It is essential for all
pupils to have the correct uniform and equipment - reading books, homework and
PE kit etc - on the correct days. You will find more information about this on our
school website on the class pages. 

And finally, a huge thank you and warm welcome to those parents and extended
family who have come forward to volunteer their time in school. It is always very
much appreciated and we hope that it is of mutual benefit to us and to you if you
volunteer your time with us. If you, or someone you know, would like to volunteer in
school please do come in and let us know.

Mrs Wagstaff

PAGE 2

HEAD TEACHER’S WELCOME CONTINUED......

https://www.uniform-exchange.org/


THE LUDLAM AND HORSFALL TRUST
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You may have seen the plaque on the wall of our school which commemorates the
endowment of a school in Thurstonland in 1766 to the village by Misses Ludlam and
Horsfall. But did you know that the trust is still an active part of school today? 

The trust financially provides additional support to Thurstonland First School and look
after the School House property which is adjoined to school. 

There are seven trustees drawn from different aspects of village life. The chair person
is Richard Wood, representing St Thomas’ Church and the secretary is Angela
Carmichael who is also a Green Hills First Federation school governor. Other trustees
are Cllr Richard Smith representing Kirklees Council, Robert Barraclough representing
Kirkburton Parish Council, Mr Tony Clifton representing Thurstonland Village
Association and Rev. Canon Sean Robertshaw and Lynsey Wagstaff, as Headteacher,
are ex-officio trustees.

The trust meets each term to discuss the upkeep of the School House and to decide
how best to support the children of our school. Recently they were able to contribute a
sizeable sum of money to the refurbishment of the barn and each year they give a
grant, as was originally intended in the terms of the trust, for the purchase of books
and teaching materials and support the developing life of the school. If you would be
interested in finding out more about the trust or joining the trust body, or know
someone who would, please speak to a member of school staff who will be happy to
pass on your details. We would love to hear from you! 

Find us on Twitter and Facebook via the following links:

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61551900220070

https://twitter.com/ThurstonlandSch

@ThurstonlandSch

SOCIAL MEDIA

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61551900220070
https://twitter.com/ThurstonlandSch


WINTRY WEATHER
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AMAZON WISHLIST
Did you know we have an Amazon 'wishlist'?

Please follow the link below if you would like to help us
out with any of the little extras we often need in school
for the children:

https://amzn.eu/5CMkvbp

We’ve just updated the wishlist with new books for
Rec/Yr1 Reading Area - please take a look if you are

able to help purchase a book or two!
We will also shortly be adding some books for Class

2/3 to add to their new reading corner.

Thank you!

Please ensure your child has a named warm waterproof coat in school as

we head into winter. Whilst fleece coats and jackets are warm when it’s dry

they’re not suitable for school as they’re not waterproof.

As we get into winter and the possibility of snow or other conditions which

may affect us all please keep us up to date with any changes to contact

information. We send out urgent messages via text but also use local radio

and Twitter to communicate in case of school closures.

https://amzn.eu/5CMkvbp


Thank you to all parents, friends and families for your fantastic support of

our recent fundraising events!

Our Wigs & Wellies sponsored walk was well attended with some amazing

costumes worn! If you still have sponsor money to hand in that has been

collected over the half-term holiday please bring this in to the school

office - so far we have raised £680!!!

Our spooky Movie Night ‘Hocus Pocus’ was also a sell out event - please

watch out for details via email of the next PTA Movie Night on Wednesday

20th December which will be a Christmas themed film.

If you would like to know more about helping the PTA please let us know

or feel free to come to our next meeting - all parents are welcome!
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PTA NEWS

Thank you to all those who made donations to the

Welcome Centre collection for our Harvest Festival

this year. 

St Thomas Church also send grateful thanks for the

collection money donated during the service.
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Applications have now opened for you to apply online for Reception 2024 and

for children moving to Middle School next September. 

Leaflets have come home with Year 5 pupils.

If you require any further information please visit:

https//www.kirklees.gov.uk/admissions

ADMISSIONS 2024

SCHOOL MILK

After the sudden closure of our previous milk supplier at the start of the
new school year we are pleased to be working with Cool Milk as our new
supplier.

If you would like your child to receive a carton of milk each day in school
please head to the Cool Milk website to register and pay. 
New orders placed by Tuesday 5pm will be delivered from the following
Monday.

Cool Milk have also very kindly donated a brand new fridge for us to keep
the children’s milk in.

http://https/www.kirklees.gov.uk/admissions
https://www.coolmilk.com/
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SCHOOL FUNDRAISING
We are delighted to let you know about our exciting partnership with local

estate agents SnowGate! This is a fantastic fundraising opportunity for our

schools - if you are selling or renting your home within our catchment area

and decide to use Snowgate please let them know you would like them to

donate to our school.

Thurstonland First School makes no recommendation of services provided by third parties and accepts no liability. 
Individuals should make their own enquiries as to the suitability of an estate agent.

https://www.snowgate.co.uk/?gclid=CjwKCAjwu4WoBhBkEiwAojNdXqWeyDPrSgXnufDelDiJgjLCH3H8_8wYpd3XOVPhwwAbzecH4R1HpRoCjBcQAvD_BwE


REMEMBRANCE 2023
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Our pupils attended the Thurstonland war
memorial on Friday 10th for Remembrance
Day. Thank you to Mr Tony Clifton who played
The Last Post beautifully. The children read a
poem and laid a wreath and crosses. 

Thank you for your support of
the Poppy Appeal 2023. 

Mr Tinker from the Royal
British Legion New Mill branch
has collected our funds raised
and will confirm how much we
donated in due course.
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